
Government of Curacao 

Addition to the proposed measures in terms of the air traffic from Europe from March 15: 

It regards the operations of KLM, TUI and Condor 

1) As of March 15 Hato Airport is closed to all traffic from Europe until further notice. 

2) From an operational perspective and useful crew utilization, KLM and TUI indicated that they 

prefer operating according to the existing timetables.  

3) In conformity with the decision of the Council of Ministers passengers cannot be carried from 

Europe, with the exception of certain groups, e.g. medical specialists, nurses and other 

professionals.   

4) The Council of Ministers decided that all residents of Curacao, who already dispose of a return 

ticket and who want to return from Europe, will be given the opportunity to do so. This is evaluated 

on a day-to-day basis. 

5) All passengers who want to travel to Europe from Curacao will be accommodated on the regular 

flights. KLM and TUI will, for the time being, continue the flights as regular services under the same 

flight numbers. 

6) As there is no reason to assume that the virus is transmitted through cargo, the transportation of 

cargo is exempted from the measures.  

7) Circle flights AMS – BON/AUA – CUR remain permitted. Passengers from BON/AUA to AMS via 

CUR remain on the plane and do NOT go in transit at HATO Airport. 

8) The proposed measures are applicable until further notice. 

9) It is agreed with Winair/Air Antilles and Aruba Airlines that passengers carried from Europe are 

NOT transferred to Curacao with Aruba Airlines, Winair and/or Jetair.  

Today, Saturday March 14, the decisions reached are addressed further during the informative 

session regarding Curacao and the Coronavirus that takes place daily at 12:30 o’clock.  

 


